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Get Ready to Escape to the
Library With Louis the Lion!

We are on the lookout for a lion who is itching to escape to the library this autumn! Louis the Lion 
wants you to be on the lookout too! Watch for a card with his picture on it that will be sent home 
the first week of October! Louis the Lion is trying to get children to escape with him to the library 
FOUR times during the months of October and November. At the beginning of December, all the 
Louis the Lion cards that show that your child escaped to the library FOUR times will be collected. 
Return your card to school, as each child who participates will receive a free book. We will have a 
random drawing in each county to select winners of a gift certificate for a family dinner! 

LOUIS THE LION IS WILD ABOUT READING AND WANTS YOU TO BE TOO!!!
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BERKELEY COUNTY 
Berkeley Heights: Room One
This is our pumpkin patch grown from our pumpkin we threw out last year!
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JEFFERSON COUNTY 
Early Head Start Upcoming Dates
Monday, October 3rd - Socializations; Bus Evacuation Training for Parents
Monday, October 17th - Pumpkin Patch Field Trip @ 10:00 am; Socializations
Tuesday, October 18th - GED Parent Meeting @ 10:00 am
Every Wednesday from 9:00 am - 11:30 am ESL Class @ the center

Thank You!
Thank you Dr. Lisa Poland for screening and cleaning teeth and gums last month! If anyone would 
like more information on dental care for families, please call the center at 304-724-9188.

Early Head Start Friends Have Been Busy!
Our Early Head Start friends have been busy 
this month. We experimented with color by 
dying dry pasta noodles with food color. After 
the noodles were dry, we strung them onto 
yarn to make necklaces. Many of the children 
wore their necklaces proudly! We also spent 
a lot of time during our home visits making 
“stain-less glass”. The children used scissors to 
cut squares of tissue paper. They then used 
glue sticks to glue the paper onto plastic wrap 
that was hung in the window. These activities 
developed their fine motor skills and deepened 
their understanding of cause and effect.

Head Start/Pre-k Upcoming Dates
Wednesday, October 5th, Ms. April’s class - Field Trip to Lowe’s 
Thursday, October 6th, All Classes - Open House 
Tuesday, October 11th, Ms. Beverly’s class - Field Trip to Ridgefield Farms 
Wednesday, October 12th, Ms. Jennifer’s class - Field Trip to Charles Town Library 
Wednesday, October 12th, Ms. Charisse’s class - Family Fun Night - 5PM 
Thursday, October 13th, Ms. Charisse’s class - Field Trip to Ridgefield Farms 
Thursday, October 13th, Ms. Jennifer’s class - Family Fun Night - 5PM 
Friday, October 14th, All Classes - Fall Festival 
Tuesday, October 18th, Ms. April’s class - Field Trip to Ridgefield Farms 
Tuesday, October 18th, GED Parent Meeting - 10AM 
Wednesday, October 19th, Ms. Charisse’s class - Field Trip to Lowe’s 
Thursday, October 20th, Ms Jennifer’s class - Field Trip to Ridgefield Farms 
Tuesday, October 25th, “Jamin with Jamie” - T.A. Lowery - 10AM 
Thursday, October 27th, “Jamin with Jamie” - T.A. Lowery - 1PM

Ricardo Martinez (EHS) and sibling 
Beatriz (HS) making “stain-less glass”
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JEFFERSON COUNTY 
Ms. Jennifer and Ms. Grace
Our classes are excited to be at Head Start this year.  We know our class room rules and routines and 
are enjoying exploring our classroom.  The walls of our class are filling up with colorful paintings and 
self portraits of the children.  The children had fun making ants on a log using graham crackers, cream 
cheese, and raisins.  Eating a healthy snack can also be a fun activity.  Ms. Grace has been teaching the 
children how to say numbers and colors in Spanish.  We are looking forward to our field trips this month 
to the Charles Town Library and to discover how pumpkins grow at the pumpkin patch.  Head Start in 
Jefferson County is a great place to be.  Come by and visit us in our classrooms anytime.  We love our 
parent volunteers!

Ice Cream Social!
Jefferson County Head Start/Pre-K 
held its annual ice cream social for our 
three T. A. Lowery classes on Saturday, 
September 17th.   The cloudy weather 
and rain did not deter families from 
coming out to visit their child’s 
classroom to enjoy face painting, ice 
cream sundaes and a demonstration 
on how to make delicious homemade 
ice cream.  We would like to thank 
our presenter, Ely Ann Baird, for her 
demonstration on how to make a 
scrumptious vanilla ice cream.  Also, 
we extend our heartfelt thanks to the 
families who fared the weather to join 
us for a fun morning. Our classroom 
at St. James will combine their ice 
cream social with our open house on 
Thursday, October 6th.

Ms. Ely making her scrumptious ice cream
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EARLY HEAD START 
Read to Me Everyday
It is time to kick off our Read to Me Everyday Program for this school year! Each week your 
child will bring home a red book bag with 5 books for you to share. A journal is included in the 
book bag so you and your child may share comments or pictures with his or her teacher. 

Reading to your child can create not only life-long memories but also build a love for reading. 
It is best if you have a special place to read to your child, be it in bed, a comfy chair or even at 
the kitchen table. Turning off the TV and radio helps to set the mood and limit distractions. 
Have your child sit in your lap, or very close to you, while you read. Allow the child easy view 
of the pictures in the book. Explain words they do not know as they appear in the story. 
Stop to ask questions such as “What do you think will happen next?” “Why did they do that?” 
Making your questions open ended will encourage deeper thinking and a more meaningful 
conversation. If the book has too many words for your child’s attention span, shorten the story 
into your own words. 

Make reading a part of your everyday routine and both you and your child will share many 
wonderful memories.
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Read to Me Everyday
Early Head Start/Head Start believes parents 
are their children’s first and best teacher. 

It is time to kick off our Read to Me Everyday Program 
for this school year! Each week your child will bring home 
a red book bag with 5 books for you to share. A journal 
is included in the book bag so you and your child may 
share comments or pictures with his or her teacher. 

Reading to your child can create not only life-long mem-
ories but also build a love for reading. It is best if you 
have a special place to read to your child, be it in bed, a 
comfy chair or even at the kitchen table. Turning off the 
TV and radio helps to set the mood and limit distrac-
tions. Have your child sit in your lap, or very close to you, 
while you read. Allow the child easy view of the pictures 
in the book. Explain words they do not know as they 
appear in the story. Stop to ask questions such as “What 
do you think will happen next?” and “Why did they do 
that?” Making your questions open 
ended will encourage deeper 
thinking and a more meaningful 
conversation. If the book has too 
many words for your child’s atten-
tion span, shorten the story into 
your own words. 

Make reading a part of your every-
day routine and both you and your 
child will share many wonderful 
memories.

In this picture, Terrilynn Taylor reads to her son, 
Justin Chetty his favorite book “More, More, More 
Said The Baby”, by Vera B. Williams, during a 
Home Visit with Merit Lindsay. Justin studies each 
page and asks questions about the pictures he 
sees, as well as repeating the phrase “More, More, 
More” as his mother reads to him. He chose to 
read this story several times during the visit.

As the above bar graph shows, reading to children only once or twice a week 
does little or nothing to improve vocabulary, but reading three to five times a 
week helps a lot, and reading to children everyday makes a very big difference 
in their vocabulary development. This graph was from a one year study of the 
effects of reading on Head Start Children

The More Children are Read to, the Greater Their Vocabulary Development

Not at all
Once or twice a week
Three to five times a week
Every day

83.0   84.0   85.0   86.0   87.0   88.0   89.0   90.0   91.0

86.1
86.1

89.2
90.6
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TRI-COUNTY 
The parent interest surveys are back and the results have been tallied for the program.  The results 
vary across the program but we would like to present the top 10 choices/ interests for the parents 
whose children attend a Berkeley County classroom. 

	 •	 Nutrition and cooking - 62 parents voted for information on this topic

	 •	 Child discipline - 55 parents would like more information

	 •	 Weight loss/ exercise - 47 parents would like more information

	 •	 Job search/ employment skills - 42 parents would like information or assistance

	 •	 Stress management - 41 parents would like information on how to control stress

	 •	 Money management - 37 parents would like information on money management

	 •	 Going to college - 31 parents would like information or assistance in this area

	 •	 Getting a home - 30 parents would like information on purchasing a home

	 •	 Quitting smoking - 28 parents would like information on how to quit

	 •	  Health care - 28 parents would like information on health care

The times that parents would like to attend parent meetings was very close to being even for the 
three choices.  We would like to offer meetings at different times of the day during the year to help 
accommodate a variety of schedules.  The results were:  

47 parents would like evening meetings 

41 would like afternoon parent meetings 

37 would like morning meetings 

We encourage parents to participate in the parent meetings that we have throughout the year.  
Parent involvement is important for a child’s development and it promotes their interest in learning.  
Hosting parent meetings and trainings are a requirement of our program and we hope that you can 
join us as much as possible.  Meetings are held at different times and locations throughout the year.  
You will always be given notice of the events at least two weeks in advance.  At most meetings we 
provide childcare and light refreshments or sometimes a meal!!

Family Services is starting a walking group called, “Walk it off”.  The first meeting which is an 
information session about the group will be held Tuesday, October 11th, at the Berkeley Heights 
Center.  The group is open to all HS, EHS, and Pre-K parents.  This is an interactive group designed for 
parents to learn more about exercise, nutrition, and health.  For more information please call Reina 
Bohrer @ 304-754-8192.
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MORGAN COUNTY
Our Year has Really Gotten Off to a Great Start!
PIn these last few weeks the children have really enjoyed learning about our classroom and meeting 
new friends.  This year we have a lot of little readers in our classroom and they are all ready to explore.  
We have read the story Mystery in Bugtown and played a “bug in the rug” game and we also let the 
children use the book to get their picture taken as a bug.  Another fun activity that we have done was 
making play dough for our free play.  We are looking 
forward to a fun filled year full of learning and activities.

Important Dates in October
•	 Tuesday, October 4th - Special Election - School Closed

•	 Friday, October 7th - Parent Field Trip/Meeting to the Morgan County Public Library

•	 Friday, October 7th - ISE day for Morgan County School students.  RESA 8 Head Start/Pre-K children 
will attend school that day.

•	 October 17th through October 21st - Bus Safety Week

•	 Tuesday, October 18th - Family Educational Activity Night at Berkeley Springs Center @ 5:30.  Light 
meal will be provided.

•	 Monday, October 24th - Family Educational Activity Night at Great Cacapon Center @ 5:30.  Light meal 
will be provided.

•	 Wednesday, October 26th - Policy County @ Jefferson County from 9:00-3:00

Allan Ramsay is available to meet with parents who would like help with math.  Mr. Ramsay is available 
on Friday mornings at the public library. He is very helpful in preparing parents who wish to take their 
GED tests.  He works with parents at their own pace and is very good at explaining complex problems in 
easy to understand terms. 
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MORGAN COUNTY
Bus Safety Week
October 17th - October 21st 

As a reminder to parents of children attending the Berkeley Springs site, when bringing your child to 
school or picking your child up from school, please park in the gravel lot across the stream.  It is not safe 
to park across the street from the center or stop in the middle of the road to let your child out of the car.  

Safety is very important to all of us and parents must hold their child’s hand while walking to and from 
the center.  Do not walk between parked buses or behind school buses parked at the center as school 
buses have “blind spots” which obstruct the driver’s view.

Let’s work as a team to have a safe and uneventful school year! 

Job Skills Workshop
Morgan County Starting Points will be holding a new four part Job Skills seminar in October.   
The classes will be held from 5-7 p.m. on October 6, 13, 20 & 27.  This four part series is designed to  
help job seekers navigate their way to a better job and build a better future.  Please call 304-258-5600  
as pre-registration is required.

We’ve Been Busy!
Morgan County Early Head Start has been busy this summer adding ten (10) new participants to 
the program.  At the socialization on Monday, September 19th, parents and children participated in 
a bus evacuation training to prepare for emergency situations.  They also worked on the color red 
emphasizing the red stop sign and flashing lights on the bus. 

Early Head Start October Events
•	 Monday, October 3rd - EHS home-based socialization

•	 Wednesday, October 19th - Doodlebugs Meet and Greet Parent Meeting -  
Pumpkin Nutrition, ways to cook and use pumpkin 

•	 Thursday, October 27th - Fall Family Fun Night - an evening of fall learning activities

•	 Monday, October 31st - EHS home-based socialization



MORGAN COUNTY
A Picture is Worth a Thousand Words
A picture is worth a thousand words. All of the joy of dancing to the beat is in Serenity’s face. We are 
off to the start of a great year. We started the year off with a field trip to Dairy Queen where the staff 
treated us to a full tour and then showed us how to put that famous swirl on top of a cone. Everyone 
had a marvelous time.

We are going to be doing plenty of science this fall. Our socks will get a workout seeing what seeds will 
get attached and we will watch to see just what way the wind is blowing. We are going to watch some 
acorns closely to see just how they manage to become that huge tree and we will watch the clouds to 
see if we can make some weather predictions. Of course, we will have plenty of gourds and pumpkins 
to ponder over!!

RESA 8 Head Start/Pre-K/Early Head Start
Mission Statement

•	To deliver high-quality services to Eastern 
Panhandle children and families in child 
development, health, social services, and 
parent involvement.

•	To encourage and support the development 
of staff professionalism and teamwork.

•	To involve families and the community in 
the design and operation of our program, 
and to carry out that program in ways that 
are cost-effective and meet community 
needs.

•	To serve as a model of excellence 
beginning with prenatal education 
continuing through early childhood 
development.

        Tri-County Kids’ News
         IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY,  

        SEPTEMBER THROUGH MAY, BY:

RESA 8 Head Start
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Writers: Head Start Parents and Staff 
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Phone Contacts for Head Start Offices:

RESA 8	 304-267-3595

Berkeley County Center	 304-263-6222

Hedgesville Center 	 304-754-8192

Pikeside	 304-263-5811

Jefferson County Center	 304-724-9942

Morgan County Center	 304-258-5335

Great Cacapon Center	 304-258-3838
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All of the joy of
dancing to the beat
is in Serenity’s face


